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Parents rule! 
 

Wednesday saw around 120 come into School and enjoy                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
time working with their child/ren learning Spanish, Music or 
Reading / Writing.  Thank you everyone who were able to 
attend this event – there was such a great vibe across the 
school! Each class had a different style / learning experience, 
but engagement was the thread that wove through each 
one. 

Charter Group Parents were asked if they would like to help write our Northway 
Charter.  Lots volunteered so a survey has gone out asking what time 
would work best so we can book sessions that will work. 

 
A really productive session.  Thank you to everyone who contributed. 
 

Mr Hargreaves  HEADTEACHER 

Autumn 1 2023 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

Parent Evening:   
 

24th October  Reception 
   Year 1 and Year 2 
   Year 5 
 
25th October  Nursery 
   Year 3 and Year 4 
   Year 6 
 

Key Dates:   A full paper calendar will be sent home … look out! 
 

16th October  Harvest KS1 (Assembly Led by Year 6) 
24th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 
25th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 
27th October  EYFS KS1 / KS1 / KS2 Disco 
   Half Term 
  
 

Before going to classes, parents had the opportunity to ask me questions.  Some great 
ideas came from it.  Here are just three of the questions. 
 

Enrichment Club notifications It was agreed that notifications for extra curricular / 
enrichment clubs will go home after 5pm, which 
gives working parents the opportunity to see the 
message and book on before places go. 

 

Enrichment      Parents asked if there would be art clubs.  I explained that after half    
term the clubs will change, and art will be included. 

 

Diary dates Parents requested as much notice as possible for events because they 
wanted to attend but sometimes work required more notice.  I 
explained that dates have been planned for the year so a calendar can 
be sent out now. 

Discos:   
 

Disco tickets will be on offer very soon!  We are very excited to be hosting our first 
School Discos for some time.  Please look out for the message where tickets can be 
requested.  See ‘dates’ within this Newsletter. 

A School Cloud link will be 
sent for you to book a 
face-to-face appointment.  
School Cloud are currently 
fixing a glitch so the link 
will be sent hopefully 
today or Monday. 

Donations:  
 

This year as a School we would like to support an organisation called Baby Bank as well 
as Food Bank.  Baby Bank supports families with essential baby products, such as wipes 
and nappies.  They also give clothes to families, supporting siblings and their parents / 
carers, all free and without having to complete any forms or benefit tests.  This harvest, 
would you like to donate packs of baby wipes or nappies?  Supermarket ‘essentials’ 
brands are perfect.  Food Bank is also close to our heart and would welcome any 
donations of dry goods or tins.  We will collect for harvest over two weeks which will 
give lots of time before delivering to Baby Bank and Food Bank.  So many parents have 
already sent in donations which we are so grateful for.   Please keep on sending in 
nappies of all sizes (there is a particular demand for larger sizes we have been told) and 
wipes, or dry food goods if you would like to support Food Bank too. 
 

http://www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk/


  

Please can you continue to publicise? 
Thank you for a wonderful morning. It was such a pleasure to be shown 
around nursery by CHILD 1 and introduced to his friends. We had a lot of 
fun in the autumn trays and role play area (poor Goldilocks was put in 
time out). How wonderfully inviting and calm nursery is. No mean feat 
and very impressive. CHILD 2’s class was a real treat too. Sir has great 
command of the children's attention and all the children seemed so 
mature, keen to learn, try their best and help each other. I could have 
easily spent the whole day in school. Survey completed also. Many thanks 
to all for their efforts putting on the experience. 

Dad from Year N and 2Ch 

It was a wonderful morning. I spent a good time with my daughter and 
my daughter was very happy with this. Thank you to the school 
administration and all the staff for their efforts. 

Mum from 1Sh 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest writing:   
 

Harvest Independent 
writes.  Loving the 
imagery within these 
poems! 
 



 

Year 7 places:   
 

The Year 7 Admissions deadline is at the end of 
October.  Have you completed your application yet?  
If you want to speak to Mr Hargreaves, Mr Taylor or 
Miss Galvin, please pop into school.  For any 
assistance with the online form, Miss Sultan is very 
willing. 

Mathematics:   
 

This week Mrs McNeil looked at work across the school in Mathematics and had 
Golden Conversations with some pupils about their learning.  The great news is 
that she reported to me this afternoon that Maths is looking strong!  There is clear 
progression across school and children are applying strategies with confidence.  
How do you use Maths in your everyday life? 

Year 1 Parents / Carers:   
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Year 1 are going on a Geography Field trip to Northway Park on Thursday 19th 
October 2023 to explore the local area.  Uniform is to be worm but please also 
make sure children wear sensible shoes for outdoors.  The children will be 
completing their Fieldwork after lunch, so usual lunchtime arrangements can 
remain.  We will be back by 3.20pm. 
 
Quick reminder: please check your child’s inhaler is in school at all times, but 
especially ready for this day please. 

Scooters and Dogs:   You know what I am going to say…  Last week someone rode an electronic scooter along the main drive towards the 
school entrance.  Unfortunately there was a near miss with a pupil bring collected.  As our immediate message stated, we can not have a repeat of 
this for the sake of all our community. 
 
Likewise, a dog was brought to school without a lead this morning which then scared a young pupil.  Dogs are not permitted on site following LCC 
procedures.  Some very small well behaved dogs are carried by their owners in their coats, which although not perfect does mitigate against the 
risks or fear of certain pupils.  Please again, be mindful of all our children and their families. 

 Thank you: Asia, Rory, 
Lyla, Billy, Tamzin and 
Fionnuala. 
 


